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4th June 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Coronavirus Arrangements and Update 
 
Further to my previous letters throughout March and April 2020, outlining Government guidelines around the closures of schools, I am writing to keep you further updated with our arrangements at this time. 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]During this time, Pivot Academy/Pivot Academy Leeds East has remained open for some pupils and we will continue to provide care for your child during this period, in line with Government guidance.   

Due to recent changes of Government guidance concerning wider opening from the 15th June 2020, we will be closing to all pupils on Friday 12th June 2020 for one day. This is to allow time to ensure we have correct safety procedures and risk assessments in place.

From the 15th June 2020 we will be offering some face to face support for students in year 10 and year 11. This is to supplement their remote education, as they are approaching key transition points. We continue to work within the guidance which sets out that a quarter of the year 10 and year 11 cohort can be in school at any one time and also aim to keep students in small groups as set out in the guidance.

Staff will be in touch to confirm these arrangements and if you have any questions, do please get in touch. Our key priorities have always been and always will be the safety and wellbeing of our young people and our staff.

In the meantime, school remains open for vulnerable children on an ongoing basis, Monday to Friday, excluding the closure on Friday 12th June 2020.

Please check your phone on a daily basis, as text messages to provide updates, will be used as the main form of communication during this time. 

Please do not hesitate to contact us in the event of any questions, or if you or your young person require any additional support at this time.
 
Yours sincerely 
 



Andrew Kitterick
Executive Head Teacher
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